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GUY TURNER 
OVAL  

UPGRADED 
se of the recently upgraded oval 
at Guy Turner reserve was 
finally granted after Xmas with 

play resuming on January 10th. We can 
now look forward to playing on a 
completely warm weather grassed oval, 
which is also drought resistant and can 
be kept in good condition with less water 
usage. With the 1st eleven defeating 
Ainslie Park on first use of the ground, 
most players felt the ground was not far 
from returning to the excellent conditions 
we enjoyed before the drought.     

 

From this in September 

 

To this in January 

SEE THE BALL 
HIT THE BALL 

ports Psychologist Ken Davis 
visited our club pre-season for a 
seminar to all seniors on the 

mental skills required to play better 
cricket. In the 1st of two seminars, he 
gave us an overall view of what level of 
importance our mental approach to the 
game, can effect our performance.  
 

With around 30 players attending the 
seminar running for 1 ½ hours, most 
members felt it was both interesting and 
informative. One player, Luke Sheffield 
felt he got a lot out of it and has 
transformed it into runs on the ground. 
He has scored over 300 runs so far this 
season.  
Ken will be returning to us soon to help 
our players in specific areas including 
mental preparation, concentration and 
training techniques.  

 
Ken Davis talks to our boys 

 
40 YEAR 

CELEBRATION 
lans for the 40 year celebration 
at Guy Turner Reserve on 
Sunday February 8th are well 
advanced, many former players 

& members have been contacted to 
come and enjoy the day with current club 
members.  

On the day we will be announcing our 2 
teams comprising players from the 1st 20 
years and the 2nd 20 years. With only 24 
positions available, who will get in and 
who will miss out? It will be interesting to 
pick a wicket keeper from both eras as 
some have been very handy over the 
years.  

Starting at 11 am, the pleasant Sunday 
will continue throughout the day with a 
lunch and drinks available at the bar, 
many club memorabilia pieces will be on 
display with lots of old photos of 
members when they were a lot younger. 
The announcement of the 2 teams in the 
afternoon will coincide with radar testing 
of bowlers speed and a longest throwing 
contest.  

If you have photos and or know someone 
who was a past player of the club please 
give Paul Dodd 0413 366 165 or Les 
Crowe 0400 937 934 a call with the 
information and we will endeavor to send 
out information or contact them. We have 
also duplicated the flyer we have sent 
you to pass on to people you may know.  

LADIES DAY 
LUNCHEON 

ollowing the great success of last 
season, Ladies day this season 
will be on Sunday February 15th 

at the Guy Turner Reserve club rooms. 
$15 will cover a chicken/salad lunch, 
Dessert, all the champagne you can drink 
between 1pm and 5pm. (Lunch at 2pm) 
with places limited. Last season more 
than 50 players' wives, girlfriends and 
supporters enjoyed a fun afternoon of 
entertainment with raffles, competitions, 
giveaway's, a chin wag and a good belly 
laugh.  

Ben Beech will once again coordinate the 
afternoon with his many helpers, if you 
wish to be part of what is fast becoming a 
marquee day for the club please book 
your seat or table by contacting Ben on 
0433 992 230 or filling the return form on 
the flyer provided with this newsletter. 

 

Some of our finest ladies enjoy last 
seasons lunch 
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TWENTY20 

RISES TO NEW 
HEIGHTS 

his seasons Bendigo Bank 
Twenty20 charity challenge has 
evolved to become one of the 

most anticipated events on our social 
calendar. With the match now 
permanently played against a Wantirna 
South CC eleven and alternating between 
clubs from year to year, we have raised 
the day to new heights and collected 
more money for our charities. 

 
This year we raised $9600 to be split 
between our charity for the Leukemia 
research foundation and the Eliza Baird 
foundation. Eliza 9 has a rare, incurable 
condition called Epidermolysis Bullosa, 
which causes blistering of the epidermis. 
Each day her body is washed and 
wrapped in dressings to protect her from 
any slight bump or knock which can 
result in blisters and the peeling off of 
skin.  

 
Eliza Baird 

The Wantirna branch of the Bendigo 
Bank proudly sponsors both Wantirna Sth 
& our club and together with the Lions 
clubs of Wantirna & Rowville are very 
involved with the Eliza Baird Foundation. 
It seemed to us to be a natural 
progression to bring all these parties 
together for one big event to raise more 
money for our respective charities.  
 
The day coordinated by Jason Butcher 
was transferred early in the week to 
Sasses Ave Reserve, a move with 
surprisingly good results starting in sunny 
bright conditions which lasted all day. In 
the morning 2 sides both with a 
combination of U/16s & U/14s played in a 
warm up match whilst preparations for 

the main event at 1.30pm were being 
made.  
The Lions club looked after an all day 
BBQ and had many volunteers 
throughout the afternoon. The Bendigo 
bank sold raffle tickets throughout the 
day collecting donated prizes to be raffled 
from the traders at the Wantirna Mall.  
Wantirna South provided a drinks 
caravan and together with bar manager 
Ray Kazar kept everybody well refreshed 
for the day. A lot of work behind the 
scenes by Jason including the setting up 
of the P.A. and music system made life a 
lot easier for announcer Jamie Devenish. 
 
Before a ball was bowled in the main 
game all players from both sides & the 
junior game had collected over $5000 in 
sponsorship from relatives and friends. 
Further money was raised through raffles, 
the silent auction and live auctions back 
at Guy Turner Reserve. Our own Penny 
Harford pictured below who is a part of 
our ladies team collected over $1600 to 
have her long hair cut and used for 
making wigs for seriously ill people. 

 

All day there were many contributors and 
volunteers who made this a truly special 
day and our club would like to thank the 
players, umpires and scorer from both 
teams for putting on a big hitting game, 
the members of both clubs and the 
community for their support and 
generosity, both the Wantirna & Rowville 
Lions club along with the Wantirna Brach 
of the Bendigo Bank and everybody who 
made a contribution or volunteered on the 
day.    

JACKAL 
FENCING  

THINK FENCING - 
THINK JACKAL  

 
ackal Fencing is one of central 
Victoria’s largest fencing 
manufacturers. A Bendigo based 

and owned operation, they specialise in 
High Quality Tubular steel and aluminum 
fencing, gates and ballustrading. In 2004 
the Company was started by 2 men with 
a long history in the industry called Jamie 
Hale and Craig Harris. Along with there 
wives they took the name Jackal – 
(Jamie and Craig – Kirsten and Larissa.) 
Since then the company has gone from 
strength to strength, twice being 

nominated for the Bendigo Business 
Excellence award (2005, 2007) and just 
recently relocating to a newer, bigger 
state of the art location, giving them room 
to grow and expand the company. They 
have worked on multiple projects 
throughout Victoria including supplying 
product for Hungry Jacks Stores and 
various primary schools.   
  
The Relationship between Bayswater 
Park Cricket Club and Jackal Fencing 
started in 2006/2007 after Beechy had 
dealings with them in his work at Stratco. 
The relationship has continued to 
blossom to the extent where Jackal 
fencing have now been our Major 
sponsor for the past 2 seasons and we 
happily find there logo on our Warm up 
shirts, our playing shirts and on all 
merchandise and club information 
passed out to its members.  
  
Our club decided to hold the 2008 end of 
season trip in Bendigo so that some 
members got the chance to meet and 
greet the Jackal boys for the first time 
and do a tour of there factory. Jamie and 
Craig then took the crew for a delightful 
dining experience as we indulged (some 
a little bite more than others) in a little bit 
of Bendigo hospitality. Our most recent 
interaction with the Jackal family came at 
this years Twenty20 Bendigo bank 
Charity Day, and who could forget 
Jamie’s sensational antics. Jackal, as 
always, donated generously all day; 
buying auctioned memorabilia, donating 
to player sponsorships and then the big 
finale as the boys shaved their heads.  
  
All in all this relationship is one which 
extremely beneficial to Bayswater Park 
cricket club, and hopefully beneficial to 
Jackal Fencing. We thank them for their 
amazing and generous support over the 
past 3 seasons, and hope that we 
continue to develop our strong ties in the 
coming years. Because when I think 
Fencing; I think Jackal. 
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James (Nobbie) Davies 

New Shark shows 
all round ability. 

ames Davies: recruited from 
English club Otley in the Airedale & 
Wharfedale Senior Cricket League 

which is part of the leagues around 
Hedingley in Leeds. He was identified as 
a potential recruit by our recruiting 
department of Ben Beech, Leigh 
Callander and Andrew Bourke. With 
Bourkey working in England at the time, 
he was asked to invite him to come over 
to play. 
 
At 25 years of age and captain of his club 
with a similar age group to ours, James 
took his players to the final of the 
WADDILOVE CUP. He scored 340 runs 
for the season and took out the 
competition bowling averages with 55 
wickets @ 11.29 from 22 games. Next 
season he is moving to Bradford & 
Bingley in the Bradford league to play in a 
better standard and challenge himself to 
greater heights. 
 
He is an attacking opening bowler and 
top order batsman with 13 wickets and 
280 runs to his name this season. He has 
played cricket in Australia for Berwick for 
3 seasons from 2003 – 2006. He expects 
his form and the form of his team will 
improve now that we only have 2 day 
games to play for the rest of the season.  
 
Jim has quoted the league bowling 
average in his league in England & being 
invited to train with the Victorian squad as 
his special cricket moments. His goals for 
himself and the team are to play at the 
best of his ability and to win a 
premiership – nothing less. Asked for any 
advice to younger players Jim said to be 
a successful cricketer it’s a must to 
always enjoy the game and have a 
positive attitude.  
 
PS: Jim trained for a second time with 
the Victorian squad and clean bowled 
Australian Test all rounder Andrew 
McDonald and still had a smile an hour 
later. Rumor has it that English Scouts 
were watching.  (Be Prepared) 

FIRST ELEVEN 
MOVE TO 2ND 

ith wins in the final 2 one day 
games of the season after xmas 
and 3 two day games remaining, 

Ben Beeches 1st eleven are looking to 
finish in the top 2 places on the ladder. 
With the competition so even wins in all 3 
remaining games will be vital. Stars with 
the bat are Mat Parker with 337 runs and 
James Davies with 279 runs. With the 
ball both James Davies and Marcus 
Adams have 13 wickets. 

 “B” Grade 

Mick Finn’s 2nd eleven have had 
convincing wins in both 1 day games 
following the Xmas break and are within 
striking distance of the final 4. They too 
must perform in all 3 remaining games to 
finish in the finals. Batting stars have 
been Colin Van Drumel with 189 runs and 
2 wickets.  

 “D” Grade 

A stunning winning streak of 7 games 
sees Ray Kazar’s 3rd eleven in 2nd 
position on the ladder only 2 points from 
top. With an easier run home than the 
others in the 4 it’s likely that this best 
performed team of the senior club could 
finish on top. Best performed with the bat 
have been Tim Court with 287 runs and 
with the ball Frank Costantino has 17 
wickets.  

 “G” Grade 

Ralph Wellingtons 4th eleven have been 
in the top four all season and look to be a 
good chance of playing finals. Luke 
Sheffield has 231 runs in this grade, 
Robin Court has 177 runs & 10 Wickets 
and Chris Gibson has 10 wickets  

“I” Grade 

Sitting nicely in 4th position and with 
matches remaining with teams below 
them, Lachie McKenzie’s 5th eleven need 
only 2 more wins to secure a place in this 
years finals. Stars of the season far are 
Lachlan McKenzie with 171 runs & 5 
wickets, Andy Eustace with 16 wickets 
and Steve White 179 runs and 13 
wickets. 

Under 18s  

Coached this season by Dave Mitchell & 
Gareth Bailey the under 18s currently sit 
in 3rd position on the ladder. Remaining 
performances against 4th place 
Heathmont Baptists, cellar dweller Sth 
Warrandyte Gold and Top placed North 
Croydon will decide there fate this 
season. Ben Prouse has around 150 runs 
with the bat and Ryan Baker has made 
225 runs. 

Under 16s 

Coached by Kerry Walton & Gary Hooper 
the U/16s look set to remain on top of the 
ladder leading into the finals series. An 
even amount of runs to Mitchell White 

125, Curtis Foran 115, Thomas 
McDonald 112 an Dayne Swincer 97 and 
9 wickets each to McDonald and Daniel 
Walton being the most consistent 
performers. 

Under 14s 

Coached by Brad Sweetten & Peter 
Colossimo they are currently in 6th 
position on the ladder ½ a game out. 
Josh Kazar has 154 Runs and 12 
wickets. 

Under 12s  

Coached by Dave Curry and in 2nd 
position on the ladder, they are having a 
great season. Jake Castelow has 157 
runs & Michael Curry has 101 runs and 6 
wickets.  

BUSINESS PLAN 
TO BE 

INTRODUCED 
 

ast weeks Club committee meeting 
voted to introduce a business plan 
proposed by former President Les 

Crowe to secure our clubs future in a 
more professional & structured manner. 
A presentation by Les on the benefits of 
introducing such a plan to secure our 
future with both seniors and juniors on 
and off the field was well received and 
Les was also appointed facilitator to 
oversee the implementation of the plan.  
 
The club recognised the importance of 
such a plan with the increase in 
membership and the introduction of the 3 
veterans, 1 ladies and the Under 18 
teams over the past few years. A holistic 
plan like this includes such areas as sub 
committees for Financial, Junior, Bar & 
Social, Senior Match Committee, 
infrastructure and more, all of which will 
be discussed and introduced 
progressively.  
 
It will be the job of the facilitator to over 
see the introduction of all the areas 
deemed necessary by Les and the club 
committee. With experience as 
chairperson and board member of 
several companies, Les has committed 
his services to the club for as long as it 
takes to implement the plan.  

ADAM GILL 
RE-ELECTED 

n November of last year Adam Gill 
was re-elected to the Knox City 
Council with a massive 72.4% of the 

primary vote – a record for our city. He 
would like to thank all members of our 
club who volunteered their time to deliver 
pamphlets and man the polling stations 
at Bayswater West Primary School. 
Since the election Adam and Wife 
Amanda welcomed baby Josh into their 
family on January 19th to join 3 year old 
Sister Diane. 
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Located in Dorset Square Boronia 

Phone 9762 8744 www.metroboronia.com 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Textured Finishes 
And 

Solid Plastering  
 

Contact Paul 0416 127 774 
 


